
Missing man in Mong Kok located

Â Â Â Â Â A man who went missing in Mong Kok has been located.

Â Â Â Â Â Leung Kam-sun, aged 65, went missing after he was last seen in a
hostel on Ka Shin Street on December 6 afternoon. His social worker made a
report to Police on December 13.

Â Â Â Â Â The man was located on Waterloo Road in Yau Ma Tei this morning. He
sustained no injuries and no suspicious circumstances were detected.

Effective Exchange Rate Index

     The effective exchange rate index for the Hong Kong dollar on Tuesday,
December 17, 2024 is 107.1 (up 0.2 against yesterday's index).

CE to visit Macao

     The Chief Executive, Mr John Lee, will lead a Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region (HKSAR) Government delegation to Macao on December 19
and 20 to attend the 25th Anniversary Celebration of Macao's Return to the
Motherland and the Inauguration Ceremony of the Sixth-term Government of the
Macao Special Administrative Region.
      
     Members of the HKSAR Government delegation include the Financial
Secretary, Mr Paul Chan; the Secretary for Justice, Mr Paul Lam, SC; the
Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Erick Tsang Kwok-wai;
and the Director of the Chief Executive's Office, Ms Carol Yip.
      
     Mr Lee will return to Hong Kong on December 20. During his absence, the
Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Chan Kwok-ki, will be the Acting Chief
Executive.
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11 building plans approved in October

     The Buildings Department approved 11 building plans in October, with two
on Hong Kong Island, three in Kowloon and six in the New Territories.

     Of the approved plans, three were for apartment and apartment/commercial
developments, three were for commercial developments, two were for factory
and industrial developments, and three were for community services
developments.

     In the same month, consent was given for works to start on 11 building
projects which, when completed, will provide 10 280 square metres of gross
floor area for domestic use involving 160 units, and 82 316 sq m of gross
floor area for non-domestic use. The department has received notification of
commencement of superstructure works for five building projects.

     The department also issued 14 occupation permits, with two on Hong Kong
Island, five in Kowloon and seven in the New Territories.

     Of the buildings certified for occupation, the gross floor area for
domestic use was 207 034 sq m involving 3 715 units, and 37 190 sq m was for
non-domestic use.

     The declared cost of new buildings completed in October totalled about
$21.3 billion.

     In addition, four demolition consents were issued.

     The department received 2 603 reports about unauthorised building works
(UBWs) in October and issued 809 removal orders on UBWs.

     The full version of the Monthly Digest for October can be viewed on the
Buildings Department's homepage (www.bd.gov.hk).

“Cross-boundary Health Record” and
“Personal Folder” functions of eHealth
to be extended to two dental
institutions under Elderly Health Care
Voucher Greater Bay Area Pilot Scheme
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starting from this Thursday

     The Health Bureau (HHB) announced today (December 17) that the functions
of the "Cross-boundary Health Record" and "Personal Folder" in the eHealth
mobile application (eHealth App) will be extended to the two dental
institutions in Shenzhen under the Elderly Health Care Voucher Greater Bay
Area Pilot Scheme, namely, Shenzhen C.K.J Stomatological Hospital (CKJSH) and
Dental Bauhinia Specialty Service Center (Shenzhen)/Dental Bauhinia General
Care Center (Shenzhen) starting from this Thursday (December 19). In other
words, the two functions will fully cover all medical institutions providing
integrated services and dental services under the Pilot Scheme starting from
the day after tomorrow, with a view to enhancing the continuity of medical
care for Hong Kong citizens through facilitating their secure and convenient
use of electronic health records (eHRs) across the boundary.

     Starting from this Thursday, eligible elderly persons who plan to use
Elderly Health Care Vouchers to seek medical consultations at the two
aforementioned dental institutions can apply for their eHRs deposited in
eHealth over the past three years through the "Cross-boundary Health Record"
function in advance. Upon verification of an elderly person's authorisation,
a "File QR Code" and "Password QR Code" will be sent to the elderly person
via the eHealth App. Healthcare professionals can then access and browse the
relevant eHRs by scanning the two QR codes presented by the elderly person at
the time of consultation at relevant dental institutions to assist in
diagnoses and treatment. The verification of applications and preparation for
eHRs take no more than 24 hours. Elderly persons should submit their
applications one day prior to their consultations at the relevant dental
institutions to ensure that their eHRs will be ready for use at the time of
the consultations.

     Moreover, elderly persons can deposit medical-related records obtained
during consultations received in medical institutions outside Hong Kong into
their eHealth personal accounts through the "Personal Folder" function to
facilitate storage and use of personal medical-related records obtained in
and outside Hong Kong, including access by authorised healthcare providers in
Hong Kong through eHealth during follow-up consultations.

     The HHB has already set up support stations at the Shenzhen New Frontier
United Family Hospital (NFUFH) and CKJSH to assist Hong Kong citizens in
better understanding how to use the relevant functions. Citizens may visit
the eHealth thematic website for more information. 

     The Government piloted the new "Cross-boundary Health Record" and
"Personal Folder" functions of the eHealth App at the University of Hong
Kong-Shenzhen Hospital in July this year; and extended the functions to the
First Affiliated Hospital, Sun Yat-sen University; Zhongshan Chen Xinghai
Hospital of Integrated Traditional Chinese and Western Medicine; Nansha
Division of the First Affiliated Hospital, Sun Yat-sen University; Dongguan
Tungwah Hospital; and NFUFH under the Pilot Scheme from September. The
feedback has been positive. Taking into account the implementation
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experience, the Government will further streamline the workflow and enhance
the user experience in a bid to support citizens' cross-boundary healthcare
needs in a more effective manner.


